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WHY I WROTE THIS BOOK 
 

This book is intended to guide you to succeed in 
cannabis sales and customer service. This is all about 
the author sharing crucial knowledge that you can use 
to transform your professional success in major ways 
if you work (or hope to work) in sales and customer 
service to cannabis consumers in the United States. 
 
The primary reason why cannabis products are 
desirable is because they bring people pleasure. 
That's the starting point.  A powerful behavioral drive 
in all human beings is the seeking and attaining of 
pleasure. 
 
Yet, the allure of cannabis also can best be 
appreciated when you realize that cannabis readily 
produces very quick pain relief in people , especially 
compared to drinking beverages containing alcohol or 
taking prescription drugs. Another essential drive all 
human beings have is the control and management of 
pain. Cannabis is well known for accomplishing this 
without side effects that are quite common if you take 
prescription drugs. A third aspect is that cannabis 
products can enable you to have fun in your life. 
 
With this essential core combination of producing 
pleasure while bringing very quick pain relief, it should 
not be difficult for anyone to understand the powerful 
desirability of cannabis. 
 
  



WHY YOU SHOULD READ THIS BOOK  
 
This book will help you become a better at sales and 
customer service in the cannabis industry.  
 
This eBook which provides cannabis sales and 
customer service skills guidance can be used as a 
stand-alone product. You read the eBook, learn from 
it, and keep it so you can go back and look stuff up 
any time you want. 
 
If you want to boost your knowledge after reading this 
eBook, as the author, I offer you one-to-one and 
personalized coaching/training for you over the phone 
or Skype or Zoom, and so on. 
 
This personalized and customized interaction can be 
more important to your success than merely reading 
this eBook.  
 
The cost for my one-to-one and personalized  
coaching/training (in which you hear my voice and I 
hear your voice) is just $25 per quarter-hour segment 
you purchase. There is no minimum purchase 
required. 
 
To get started with this important coaching from me, I 
ask you to email me today at 
vegasdrwoody@gmail.com. 
 
 
 
                                    - - - - - - 
 
 

mailto:vegasdrwoody@gmail.com


Choosing to focus on consultative selling or 
relationship selling instead of focusing on cannabis 
products may seem odd at first.  A focus upon selling 
cannabis products (as compared to consultative 
cannabis sales) works in the opening years of a new 
cannabis business in a local area. But cannabis 
products will not "sell themselves" to consumers in the 
long run after the first few years of legalized retail 
cannabis sales.  
 
Make something of yourself now. Jump in today 
ahead of others to this important, little-known 
knowledge about creating relationships in your 
cannabis sales efforts and make that knowledge work 
for you to boost your professional success! 
  



Chapter 1: Gateway 
 
You have arrived at my eBook’s gateway--a section 
that helps you remain oriented properly during this 
guidance I’m providing for cannabis product sales and 
customer service. This gateway is designed to bring 
this sales and customer service skills guidance 
together into one cohesive and meaningful whole. 
 
I'm Dr. Woody Goulart in Las Vegas, Nevada, your 
professional coach for your personal life and your 
work life. I'll be with you every step of the way as you 
move through this learning experience. For a quick 
look at my background and reputation see Chapter 8.  
 
 
Understanding why cannabis is desirable 
 
If you wanted to be a successful car salesperson, you 
would start out learning why your potential customers 
want to buy what you're selling and then adapt your 
sales efforts to their reasons to buy.  Cars are made 
by human beings for many purposes. Cars are for 
transportation. That's the starting point. But there is 
much more to know. Cars are also for creating fun 
experiences while on the road. Cars are for 
expressing your personality. Cars assist you in 
making a living. Cars are fun. And so on. 
 
There always is more just below the surface when 
you look at why potential customers desire to buy a 
particular thing. 
 
The most powerful reason why cannabis products are 
desirable is because they bring people 
pleasure. That's the starting point.  An undeniable 



behavioral drive in all human beings is the seeking 
and attaining of pleasure. 
 
The allure of cannabis also can best be appreciated 
when you realize that cannabis readily produces very 
quick pain relief in people, especially compared to 
drinking beverages containing alcohol or taking 
prescription drugs. Another essential drive all human 
beings have is the control and management of pain. 
Cannabis is well known for accomplishing this without 
side effects that are quite common if you take 
prescription drugs. A third aspect is that cannabis 
products can allow you to have fun in your life. 
With this essential core combination of producing 
pleasure while bringing very quick pain relief, it should 
not be difficult for anyone to understand the powerful 
desirability of cannabis. 
 
I created cannabis sales and customer service skills 
coaching and training to give you a competitive edge 
over others who work alongside you.  
 
What you will learn here in this print version of my 
coaching and training program will give a big boost to 
your success at selling cannabis products and 
providing the best customer service after the sale. It's 
neither easy nor simple to sell cannabis products or 
provide top-notch customer service. You will fail if you 
try to rely primarily upon attempting to sell people the 
desirability of cannabis to produce pleasure and bring 
about quick pain relief. You need to do better than 
that if you intend to succeed in selling cannabis 
products face-to-face with customers and then 
providing the best customer service to them.  
 



Context 
 
I learned from many years of professional experience 
in sales that doing better than others in sales always 
starts in our minds. My coaching and training will 
show you in step-by-step detail how you can improve 
the use of your own mind as the essential starting 
point to achieving professional success in face-to-face 
cannabis product sales and providing the very best 
level of customer service after the sale.   
 
The reality is this: Those who do better than others in 
sales and customer service in any industry know how 
to use their minds correctly. Such people also are 
worthy of our respect because they are masters of 
their own emotions. In addition, they have taken 
training to master strategies and tactics of 
communication in face-to-face sales to customers.  
 
Lastly, they fully understand the need to relate to and 
create rapport with each specific generation of 
customers rather than merely reciting one memorized 
script intended to work for all customers of all 
generations. 
 
What's in it for you? 
 
This sales and customer service skills coaching and 
training I've created is intended to change you. Yes, I 
admit that directly to you. To change you. 
 
What's the change I'm asking you to make? It's easy 
to say:  
 
I hope to convince you to change who you are. But 
this change only applies to when you step into the 



physical setting where you work at a dispensary or 
other retail setting and when you start interacting 
face-to-face with cannabis consumers. I hope you will 
change from how you are right now into an amazing 
new and improved version of yourself.  
 
Remember, this is only a change for when you're at 
work in a dispensary or retail setting and when you're 
in a one-to-one, face-to-face conversation with a 
customer. 
 
It's not unlike being filmed or recorded in scenes in 
which you perform for the purposes of an 
entertainment production such as a television series 
or a motion picture. In real life you may be the only 
child born in Kansas to a farmer and his wife. But in 
the production (thanks to digital effects) you play a set 
of twins who get on the wrong side of the law.  
In cannabis industry employment, you're not in a 
filmed or recorded scene for the small screen or the 
big screen.  
 
Where you were born or details about your parents 
may not be important. You're appearing in a 
professional role while you're present at work at a 
cannabis business that expects you to be perform in 
ways that will be successful in cannabis product sales 
and customer service. 
 
Who you really are when you're away from work does 
not concern me. It’s none of my business. It may not 
concern your employer, either. This is only about the 
time when you're at work and while you're engaged 
with cannabis consumers in either selling products to 
them or providing customer service after the sale. 



In that professional role you are expected to perform 
well. Here's what's expected of you: 
 

 You will need to demonstrate tact--the 
skill of being able to deal well with any customer no 
matter what happens. 
 

 You will need to show by your spoken 
words and your behaviors at work that you have self-
confidence and know how to show empathy toward 
your customers. That's the skill of being able 
genuinely to understand and momentarily share in the 
feelings of your customers. 
 

 You will need to put into good use at 
work the guidance in this book you receive from 
studying it. You’re not merely reading a book for the 
sake of reading a book.  
 
Simple as 1 – 2 – 3, right? Those three things are 
what I'm looking for you to show at work after you 
have read this eBook.  
 



I know you can do this. It just requires you to let all 
this sink into your mind and you'll do great. 
  
Correct word choice 
 
First, let's start with the correct word usage—
cannabis. It's popular for people to use the 
word marijuana, but popularity should not matter to 
you as you begin this sales and customer service 
skills coaching and training. 
  
The word cannabis is a term in the field of biology. All 
living things are organized into 8 categories that each 
have a name expressed in Latin, the ancient 
language from the Roman Empire thousands of years 
ago.  
 
Most people cannot list all 8 categories, but here they 
are...domain, kingdom, phylum, class, order, family, 
genus, species. The genus name for this plant family 
is cannabis.  
 
The word marijuana came to United States culture 
decades ago from the Mexican word marihuana.  
Since that era a generation ago, the English version 
of the word has conveyed negative emotional 
feelings. The word continues to express disapproval 
and usually outright contempt for Mexico and 
Mexicans and their use of this infamous plant. 
 
There also are other nicknames presently in use 
around the world that are not necessarily any more 
positive in their connotations. Today it's easy to find 
over a thousand slang terms--some obscure and 
others well-known--including cheeba, mota, pot, 



weed, and so on. This suggests that whenever you 
want to use the correct word, it is cannabis. 
 
Chapters 
 
This cannabis sales guidance is organized into a few 
chapters. You should go through these 7 chapters in 
the order suggested.  As an option, you  can 
randomly access the lessons in any order you wish. 
Just don't skip any of the chapters. My sales and 
customer service skills guidance can only be effective 
if you complete the whole thing--not just selected 
portions of it. 
 
Let me give you a clear preview of what you can 
expect in the lessons of this cannabis sales guidance.  
 
Chapter 1 -- Gateway:  Sets the stage for all the 
remaining lessons that follow and provides how you 
can have the best possible learning and skill-building 
experience through this coaching and training. 
 
Chapter 2 -- Mental Skills:  There are specific skills 
involved in using your mind that you need to master if 
you want to succeed in selling cannabis products to 
customers in person.  
 
Chapter 3 -- Emotion Skills:  Mastering your own 
emotions and understanding your impact upon other 
people's emotions are skills you need for successful 
cannabis product sales. 
 
Chapter 4 --  Communication Skills:  To be the best 
you can be in cannabis product sales and customer 
service you need to master certain skills in 
interpersonal communication and speech 



communication. 
 
Chapter 5 – Sales and Customer Service:  Best 
practices you can use to sell cannabis products to 
customers in person and then provide the best 
customer service to them after the sale within the very 
wide range of legal shopping and consumption 
venues currently available today.  
 
Chapter 6 -- Generations:  Explore generation-based 
communication tactics and the use of emotional 
quotient (EQ) as compared to intelligence quotient 
(IQ)) to be the best you can at selling cannabis 
products.  
 
Chapter 7 --   Cannabis Business:  Crucial overview 
of the 21st century realities associated with this plant 
life form and the how cannabis products are made 
available legally to potential customers. You will learn 
how to maintain an appropriate level of product 
knowledge to be successful in sales and customer 
service. 
 
Chapter 8 --   Introducing Dr Woody Goulart, your 
coach:  Short bio that provides you essential intel 
about your coach/trainer and clarifies his intentions 
and credibility.  
 
Chapter 9 --   Affirmations:  Personalized statements 
you use each day, every day to affirm your strategies 
and tactics to help you succeed in sales of cannabis 
products to customers in a dispensary.  
 
Chapter 10 --  Questions:  Personalized questions 
you can ask customers in a dispensary to boost your 



sales of cannabis products and provide the best 
customer service after the sale. 
  
 
The recommended order you should follow 
 
You want to sell cannabis products successfully and 
to repeat that success again and again. You want to 
provide the best customer service after the sale. First 
things first. You need to acquire a crucial personal 
skill first. 
 
The skill you need is quite simple to express: You 
must be skillful at controlling your own mind and 
also retaining that control over time. 

You may have thought that selling cannabis products 
is easy. You may be tempted to memorize a script 
somebody has written (as within the profession of 
acting) and then with each new customer encounter 
you merely deliver the lines you've committed to 
memory. That's how it may work in the production of 
Hollywood movies, but that's not how real life works. 
 
The best practice you can emulate is to learn how to 
control your mind and then retain that control each 
day so that your cannabis sales and post-sale 
customer service experiences spring from a finely 
tuned mindset, not a memorized script written by 
someone other than you.  

Go to Mental Skills first. 
 
Next go to Emotion Skills.  
 
Then, go to Communication Skills.  



 
After you complete those 3 skills chapters, you should 
next move on to the chapter named Sales and 
Customer Service. 
 
The next chapter you visit next should be 
Generations and then finally, Cannabis Business. 
 

 

 

 

  



CHAPTER 2: MENTAL SKILLS 
 

Let's look at how you use your mind 

 

We all can find many things written about the concept 

of the mind and developing mental strength for 

greater success. For instance, we've heard about the 

law of attraction, mastering the mind, and developing 

good habits to last a lifetime. Yet actually developing 

these practices consistently over time can be difficult. 

The first step in understanding the mind is to realize 
that your thoughts are what determines your everyday 
experiences. This is the basic premise of all spiritual 
texts and esoteric schools of thought. It is also 
reflected in many scientific spheres such as quantum 
mechanics. 
 
People have certain thought patterns that they picked 
up from the wider society, from their parents, from 
groups and organizations etc. They then project these 
thought patterns onto their surroundings. And they 
then mistakenly believe that their own projections and 
interpretations are the truth. But the truth is different 
for everybody, depending on their particular thoughts. 
This is why here is so much diversity in the world 
today. 

A core component of spiritual growth is found in the 
removal of all of the thought patterns that we have 
picked up when we were young. These were just 
programmed into us. When we learn to remove and 
reinstall different thoughts and beliefs is when we 



start to come into our true autonomy as masters over 
our minds. 

People who do not understand the power of their own 
minds are largely clueless and usually unhappy and 
sad. They do not allow themselves to see that they 
are conscious creators of their own reality. They 
will consistently find fault with the world and ask why it 
is so difficult to contend with. Understanding the 
power of thoughts is the first step to personal 
mastery. 
 
 
Introducing the concept of "Mind Voice" 
 
You can very easily find numerous perfectly good 
words and phrases to describe what I'm explaining 
here. I prefer to use this simple phrase, mind voice. 
 

THE INNER YOU POWERS THE 

OUTER YOU. THIS IS AN 

ESSENTIAL TRAIT YOU MAY 

NEVER HAVE REALIZED YOU 

ALREADY HAVE INSIDE OF YOU. 

 
I have learned many life lessons that guide me today 
in my professional coaching. I offer people ways 
to make time work for you each day here in the 
present instead of worrying that time is running away 
from you too fast nowadays. 
 



I offer you mastery of  your particular mind voice. It 
all starts within you. It all starts in your own head. 
 
New ways for today 
 
I coach people to switch from standard ways of 
thinking about what life is supposed to be. Many 
people see what their grandparents did in life and also 
see what their parents did in life. One very natural 
outcome is that many people become exactly (or 
mostly) like their grandparents and their parents. 
 
We start thinking that what we see around us is how 
life should be. That is not a smart way to think. I'm 
telling you that anyone can change how they see life 
around them and turn their life into a much happier 
experience than it is for them right now. 
 
For example, many people invest years of time going 
through an education system. Many get a high school 
diploma. Then, many go into the world of work after 
high school and continue on growing older. Some get 
further education in a college or university. Others go 
directly to a life of working 9 to 5. To a lot of people in 
the United States, this outcome is what they consider 
to be "normal" in this life. 

They are wrong. Completely incorrect. 

 
The first new skill you can build 
 
My goal here today is to help you build a new skill 
that's the first step to empowering yourself to become 
successful in cannabis sales and customer service. 



How you picture the way your life is going, and, how 
you picture the way your life will go are both crucially 
important. The life that you picture in your mind and 
the words that you say to yourself in your head make 
all the difference in your happiness each day that you 
are alive. 

The first new skill is controlling your own mind. I am 
going to show you how the words and pictures you 
keep in your mind keep you feeling good about your 
life experiences. 
 
Controlling your own mind starts when you discover 
one basic fact: You can add a new skill for yourself. 
You can picture your life working for you rather than 
against you. 
 
The simple trick in this is to control what you picture in 
your mind each day and what words you say to 
yourself in your head each day to attract happiness in 
your life and ward off unhappiness. 

You certainly do not need medication to accomplish 
control over your life. You also do not need magic or 
prayer or beliefs about a higher power out there 
somewhere. 
 
I coach people how to get and maintain control over 
their own minds. The most direct and quickest way is 
what I call your mind voice. Everyone already has a 
mind voice whether they recognize it as such or not. 
 
Here's the full picture about your mind voice:  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

  
How exactly do you should use the mind voice 
techniques? Details are provided to you by me if you 
book me to do coaching:  
 
You can get one-to-one and personalized 
coaching/training (in which you hear my voice and I 
hear your voice) for just $25 per quarter-hour 
segment you purchase. There is no minimum 
purchase required. 
 
 



CHAPTER 3: EMOTION SKILLS 
 
It's vital that you "know yourself on the inside," so to 
speak, if you intend to be successful in cannabis 
product sales and customer service. This knowledge 
is free for you, but you need to do some work to attain 
this knowledge. 
 
No matter what type of person you may choose to 
convey outwardly every day, who you are for real on 
the inside matters more. 
 
You should examine yourself on the inside privately 
and don't let anyone else know what you're doing. 
You should be brutally honest about yourself and do 
not let anyone else's opinions influence your level of 
brutal honesty. 

Here are human skills you want to identify within 
yourself (or develop them if you don't already have 
them): 

• Are you a savvy person?  
• Can you consistently make shrewd choices and 

decisions? 
• Are you astute and arrive at well-thought-out 

judgments? 
• Do you know how to modify or adapt what you say to 

others to be convincing? 
• Can you hold in your mind multiple truths even though 

some may be contradictory? 
 
 



The answers you have for those 5 questions indicate 
your skill levels that lead directly to your interpersonal 
performance in face-to-face sales situations with 
customers. 
 
That interpersonal performance is the key to starting 
the process correctly to improve yourself so you'll turn 
out to be the best possible cannabis sales and 
customer service professional. 

 
Check your EQ level 
 
Every person's emotional quotient (EQ) is a measure 
of how skillful they are at using their emotions. You 
may not have heard of EQ as compared to having 
heard of intelligence quotient (IQ), the measure of a 
person's cognitive skills or how smart they are. 

EQ defines a person's ability to get along in the cold, 
cruel world with others. A person who has a suitable 
EQ level can do every one of these actions to varying 
degrees in real life: 

• Think about their own feelings 
• Pause--stop and think before taking action 
• Strive to control their own thoughts 
• Benefit from criticism 
• Show authenticity 
• Demonstrate awareness/understanding of someone 

else's feelings 
• Praise others 
• Give helpful feedback 
• Apologize to others and mean it 
• Forgive and forget 
• Keep commitments 



• Help others 
• Protect themselves from emotional sabotage 

  
Follow this link to an external website to gain valuable 
insight into emotional intelligence. 
 
 
EQ can be more important to business success 
than IQ 
 
Simply defined, people who demonstrate a decent EQ 
level are considered smart in their awareness of 
feelings--both their own and other peoples’ feelings. 
This by definition also includes knowledge of how to 
control feelings--starting with one's own first, and 
then moving on to consider how a person might make 
an impact upon other peoples' feelings. 
 
Everyone either has sufficient EQ or they do not. This 
is an internal trait that is not necessarily visible out in 
the real world. Yet, the impact of someone with 
insufficient EQ is always as visible as the sun at noon 
on a clear day during summertime. 
 
Anyone who does not care to stop and consider their 
own EQ has no need to read this book or seek the 
services of a professional life coach or business skills 
coach and trainer. 
 

Increasing Your EQ  
 
How does one attain sufficient emotional intelligence? 
The very annoying answer is this: Some people just 
are born with this capacity while others will need 
to make considerable effort to develop it. Others in 

https://www.inc.com/justin-bariso/13-things-emotionally-intelligent-people-do.html


life (for whatever reasons) choose not to care whether 
they demonstrate this capacity. You will want to steer 
clear of them! 
 
The truth is that developing and increasing this EQ 
capacity in yourself is something you can learn. This 
capacity is not restricted only to psychiatrists or other 
medical doctors. You can discover ways to learn this 
capability, too, even if you have no university degrees 
at all. 

One additional and highly annoying truth is that this 
capability may not necessarily come to you from book 
learning. So, did you invest your money on a college 
education? Some people may be able to develop this 
capacity from learning lessons in life through 
interpersonal trial and error without ever having set 
foot on any college campus. 

At the core of this whole subject of your internal 
characteristics is the matter of choice and mental 
attitude. You can make certain, specific choices about 
how you present yourself outwardly. But this will only 
be possible for you if you first achieve the appropriate 
mental attitude about yourself. 

As an example, let’s say that you genuinely feel 
fearful of new situations in public, and, meeting with 
people you have never met causes you dread. You 
must learn to become aware of your specific fears 
about unfamiliar interpersonal situations and 
strangers. Once you have become aware of your 
specific fears in this sense, only then will you be able 
to construct an appropriate mental attitude to address 
your specific fears. 



You can, for instance, develop the appropriate mental 
attitude that you are going to go out and meet and 
interact with people who are strangers and survive 
those interpersonal situations with dignity and 
strength and even a few laughs. Unless you first 
develop that specific mental attitude, you are highly 
likely to suffer emotionally under the strains and 
pressures of those interpersonal situations in which 
you are required to meet and interact with people who 
are strangers. 

 
ACTION STEP:  
 
Next is a quick emotional intelligence self-assessment 
that you may find valuable. It is in the public domain 
and is not proprietary information owned by any 
particular person or organization. 
 
You can print out and complete the self-assessment 
to learn much about yourself: 
 



 

Continues in part two… 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

Part two… 

 

 

I will provide one-to-one mentoring for you on boosting 
your emotional quotient (EQ) to succeed at work in the 

cannabis industry. To get started, I ask you to email me 
today at vegasdrwoody@gmail.com. 
 
 

mailto:vegasdrwoody@gmail.com


CHAPTER 4: COMMUNICATION SKILLS 
 

Business needs for interpersonal communication 

skills  

 
Within the business sector it's quite common to find 
the term "soft skills" used to describe a person's 
demonstrated abilities in the context of EQ and how 
EQ manifests itself in their on-the-job interpersonal 
communications. 
 
In contrast, the business world uses the term "hard 
skills" to refer to skills that one usually acquires 
through formal education such as engineering, 
accounting, financial modeling, computer language 
programming and so forth. 
 
Yes, you can still succeed and make a living even if 
you lack "soft skills." However, avoiding any concern 
for "soft skills" is not a smart way to live. Your 
employer may require certain specific "hard skills" but 
may nonetheless promote employees first whose "soft 
skills" are highly developed. 

TO BE SUCCESSFUL IN FACE-

TO-FACE CANNABIS SALES TO 

CUSTOMERS, YOUR "SOFT 

SKILLS" MATTER VERY 

SIGNIFICANTLY. 



 
The particular types of professional-level 
communication skills you need to succeed in face-to-
face cannabis sales to customers are easy to spell 
out: 

• clear oral communication when speaking with 
customers 

• appropriate nonverbal communication skills when 
interacting with customers 

• skills in truly listening to what customers say 
• skills in asking questions of customers to guide them 

towards purchasing 
• skills in showing customers genuine respect, caring, 

empathy, patience, and good will 
 

Skills you need when speaking with customers 
 
This chapter is for the everyday adult man or woman 
who wants to become trusted when speaking with 
customers but who does not want to enroll in a public 
speaking course at a college or university. 

Can a person be taught (or learn) talents in public 
speaking? After years of teaching public speaking, I 
believe that the answer is no. 
 
Can a person by taught (or learn) skills in public 
speaking? After years of teaching public speaking, I 
believe that the answer is yes. 
 
What this means for you is simple: You were born 
with certain talents in terms of how you come across 
in public speaking situations. You can always 
learn skills in terms of public speaking that you do not 



already have. 
 
 
High charisma and high EQ 
 
People who are born with high charisma usually have 
high EQ as well. These lucky ones will have an easier 
time than others succeeding in face-to-face sales of 
cannabis products or anything else.  

No matter what else is true, if you can display the 
following five traits, you can display an attractive 
personality in face-to-face sales situations: 

• Humility -- Modest or diminished view of your own 
importance 

• The ability to listen and to learn to change what you 
perceive 

• Open-mindedness -- Never sticking stubbornly to your own 
beliefs and opinions exclusively 

• The ability to laugh at yourself 
• A genuine interest in spending time with a diverse group of 

individuals 

 
 
You will meet cannabis consumers who are older 
than you  
 
Perhaps you’ve sat down to talk at some length with a 
relative of yours who is older than you and you 
remember trying to make sense of what they said to 
you. Maybe you remember talking with your 
grandfather or grandmother or some uncle or aunt. 
There is one thing that matters much more than who 
the actual person was: How many birthdays did that 
person have compared to you? 



A person who is much older than you (twice your age, 
or, three times your age) may make you feel a little 
uncomfortable. We all tend to want to spend time with 
people who are like us—people who are around our 
same age and who have shared similar experiences 
in life like we have. That’s natural for how you behave 
while you are away from where you work. 
 
You need to accept the basic reality that cannot be 
changed: How you behave at work (in terms of verbal 
and nonverbal communication skills) may need to be 
different from how you behave while you are away 
from work. 

When it comes to being successful in selling cannabis 
products and providing customer service to cannabis 
consumers who are older than you, it’s vital that you 
accept the differences between how you are at work 
as compared to how you are while you are away from 
work. 

 
How your voice sounds 
 
Like it or not, every one of us who is in the United 
States of America gets judged every day by others 
based on how we speak aloud using the English 
language. This may not be fair to everyone 
concerned, but it is our cultural reality. This is 
especially true about how you voice sounds while you 
are at work versus while you are away from work. 

I want to start with considering the sounds of a 
human voice that are possible. These are the six 
possible types of sounds we are capable of making: 



 
 

• an adult male sounds like an adult male 
• an adult male sounds like an adult female 
• an adult male sounds like a non-adult male or female 
• an adult female sounds like an adult female 
• an adult female sounds like an adult male 
• an adult female sounds like a non-adult female or 

male 
 
Some people who are very skilled and talented in 
changing the sound of their voice at will can make 
money in show business. 

Watch this YouTube video and you will immediately 
know what I mean: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vxC1lYlmw1Q&fe
ature=youtu.be 
 
However, unless you can make money because of 
your skills and talents in changing the sound of your 
voice, you should go with what you've got. You may 
want how your voice sounds to align with who you are 
as a person in real life. Or not. 
 
For example, if you are an adult male, you may want 
to sound like you’re are an adult male. If you are an 
adult female, you may want to sound like you are an 
adult female. Or not. 

Here is a preview trailer on YouTube for a 
documentary which explores what happens when 
men's voices convey the impression that they are gay: 
https://youtu.be/qAcgicU_upo 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vxC1lYlmw1Q&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vxC1lYlmw1Q&feature=youtu.be
https://youtu.be/qAcgicU_upo


Ideally, we each should reach a comfort level with 
how our voice sounds to others. Sometimes, 
however, reaching that comfort level is not easy. 
 
For instance, if you are a gay man and your voice 
sounds like any of the voices of gay men in the 
documentary preview, what (if anything) should you 
do? 
 
Perhaps most important is for any person to strike a 
balance between their competing concerns. You 
should seek to determine whether your ability to make 
living in the real world is adversely affected by how 
your voice sounds to others in the real world while 
you are work. 
 
If you find the answer is "yes" and you want to be as 
successful as possible in making a living, then you 
should take steps to modify how your voice sounds so 
that the adverse impact is taken away. 

What if your outward behaviors and your voice work 
together to create impressions of you that you do not 
like? 
 
This preview trailer on YouTube for a wildly funny 
Hollywood movie gives a quick look at the cultural 
impact of voices and behaviors in the real world along 
with the prejudiced judgments some people make:  
https://youtu.be/P7FcPlt8hHc 
 
It is especially important for your personal credibility 
to consider the sounds that your voice makes 
separately from the speaking style or patterns that we 
use. 
 

https://youtu.be/P7FcPlt8hHc


In American culture today, a low-pitched, deep 
voice is perceived as a credible sound for an adult 
male's voice to make. If an adult male has a high-
pitched voice, he may encounter prejudiced 
judgments in our culture today because some 
listeners process the sound of his voice as being 
feminine. 
 
If an adult female has a low-pitched, deep voice, 
however, she may encounter prejudiced judgments in 
our culture today because some listeners process the 
sound of her voice as being masculine.  
 
Whenever people make judgments about you 
because of how your voice sounds or how you speak, 
that is certainly not fair to you. Making judgments 
about any person’s value based on their voice or the 
ways in which they speak is cruel to them. 
 
 
Performance 
 
However, when you go to work for the core purpose 
of selling cannabis products or providing customer 
service face-to-face to cannabis consumers who are 
older than you, what you experience can be run by a 
very different “set of rules” in United States culture 
compared to what you experience while you are away 
from work.  
 
The truth is: While you are at work in the cannabis 
industry in face-to-face sales conversations you are in 
a performance. You are performing in a professional 
role.  
 
That professional role at work for you may be similar 



to how things are for people who work as an actor or 
dancer in a production involving scripts, costumes, 
makeup, and other everyday show business aspects. 
If you are in Las Vegas, it’s a given that you will come 
to understand the value of a being able to make 
money in some kind of professional role you must 
play where you work. 
 
Nonverbal aspects can also be a major factor in 
whether we come across to others positively or 
negatively when we're talking. See this short video 
https://www.dictionary.com/e/video/gesticulation-
video/ covering the use of too much gesturing while 
speaking. 
 
The question of whether or not we should touch 
another person in the workplace has become a major 
issue involving accusations and litigation. Those can 
turn very nasty and even may ruin a person’s 
personal and professional reputation and their career. 
 
If you are in face-to-face sales in the cannabis 
industry and you’re interacting with customers who 
are older than you, it’s wise to remember a few “rules” 
from today’s culture: 
 
The physical distance that you maintain from a 
customer should always be based on whether you 
personally know the person. See this link 
https://www.verywellmind.com/understand-body-
language-and-facial-expressions-4147228 for a 
complete awareness of physical distances that you 
keep. 
 
You may do better in face-to-face sales if you align 
your shoulders directly with the shoulders of your 

https://www.dictionary.com/e/video/gesticulation-video/
https://www.dictionary.com/e/video/gesticulation-video/
https://www.verywellmind.com/understand-body-language-and-facial-expressions-4147228
https://www.verywellmind.com/understand-body-language-and-facial-expressions-4147228


customer. Just don’t violate the physical distance 
“rules” in our culture. 
 
There are boundaries in United States culture that 
define what is appropriate touching of another person 
in the workplace. See this link 
https://corporette.com/appropriate-touch-in-the-
workplace/ to discover some things you may not have 
known. 
 
Whether you attended communications courses in 
college, you are expected in this professional role you 
are playing while you are at work in the cannabis 
industry to know certain “rules” of today’s 
communication in our culture.  
 
See this link 
http://www.benchmarkinstitute.org/t_by_t/communicati
on/dynamics.htm that provides a concise summary for 
you. There certainly is no need to attend a college or 
university for you to acquire this knowledge. 
 
Face-to-face selling is vastly different from other kinds 
of sales efforts such as selling over the telephone. 
This link 
https://www.business2community.com/brandviews/sp
ark-pay/10-face-to-face-customer-service-essentials-
01326882 can give you a shortcut to knowing what 
you need to know if you expect to be successful in 
face-to-face selling.   
 
You should visit this link  
https://www.helpguide.org/articles/relationships-
communication/nonverbal-communication.htm/ to gain 
valuable insight into ways that you can become skilled 
at “reading” body language in other people, and, how 

https://corporette.com/appropriate-touch-in-the-workplace/
https://corporette.com/appropriate-touch-in-the-workplace/
http://www.benchmarkinstitute.org/t_by_t/communication/dynamics.htm
http://www.benchmarkinstitute.org/t_by_t/communication/dynamics.htm
https://www.business2community.com/brandviews/spark-pay/10-face-to-face-customer-service-essentials-01326882
https://www.business2community.com/brandviews/spark-pay/10-face-to-face-customer-service-essentials-01326882
https://www.business2community.com/brandviews/spark-pay/10-face-to-face-customer-service-essentials-01326882
https://www.helpguide.org/articles/relationships-communication/nonverbal-communication.htm/
https://www.helpguide.org/articles/relationships-communication/nonverbal-communication.htm/


you can improve your own nonverbal communication 
for best results in the workplace. 
 
As if all of these factors were not enough to cause 
you sleepless nights, the way you breathe while 
speaking aloud also can lead to prejudiced judgments 
of you from others. The good news is, however, how 
you breathe while speaking aloud is a skill you can 
learn. 

Watch this short YouTube video that presents 
breathing exercises intended to help you get the best 
sound out of your voice:   
https://youtu.be/ITNYK8SXxjw 
 

I will provide one-to-one mentoring for you on boosting 
your communication skills so you can succeed at work in 

the cannabis industry. To get started, I ask you to email 
me today at vegasdrwoody@gmail.com. 
 
 

  

https://youtu.be/ITNYK8SXxjw
mailto:vegasdrwoody@gmail.com


CHAPTER 5. SALES AND CUSTOMER 

SERVICE 
 

If you want to become as successful as possible in 
cannabis sales and customer service to cannabis 
consumers, I encourage you first to create your own 
personalized mind voice recording and use it each 
day, every day. Doing so will rewrite portions of what's 
in your mind. You will improve in cannabis sales and 
customer service after your mind rewrite kicks in. 
 
This mind voice concept was introduced in the Mental 
Skills chapter. Even if you believe in a higher power 
you want to accept full responsibility for the care and 
use of your own mind. That acceptance of 
responsibility by you sets in motion your mind voice 
and enables your mind voice to stay working for you 
for the rest of your life. 
 
Your customized recording is built upon a series of 
statements that each use the personal pronoun “I” 
and are in the present (not past or future) tense. 
These personal statements are more formally 
called affirmations because your words 
are affirming a belief that you have chosen for 
yourself to maintain consistently in your mind. 
 
Each affirmation must contain words that 
are actionable—meaning, you need to be able to 
take action following the words in a particular direction 
toward some specific personal outcome.  All of your 
affirmations should directly or indirectly pertain to your 
interpersonal performance in face-to-face sales 
situations with customers. 



One example of this format (without anything 
actionable) is easy to show you: 
 
I am enjoying drinking a fresh, hot cup of dark roasted 
coffee. 
 
You can find the personal pronoun “I” at the start of 
that statement. The verb “enjoying” in that affirmation 
is a clear example of the present (not past or future) 
tense. 

That specific affirmation would not be at all useful for 
your mind voice, however. I did this deliberately just to 
show you the format. I did not include anything  
actionable. 
 
As shown in the example affirmation, there is no 
reason at all to have your mind voice telling you that 
you are enjoying drinking coffee.  Instead, when you 
write your own personalized affirmations for your mind 
voice, you are aiming for each of them to contain 
some specific action toward an outcome that you can 
express directly and simply.   

 
The words you use in your personalized 
affirmations 
 
The first time I wrote my own affirmations for my first 
mind voice recording the purpose of doing so was to 
clarify my life skills after surviving a painful divorce. 
However, the process of affirmations works on your 
mind and in your mind regardless of whether you are 
attempting to restart your life after a painful life event 
(such as a divorce) or to boost your skills in sales and 
customer service. 



 
While involved in the process of writing affirmations 
for myself, I felt very much on my own. I felt that I had 
to go outside of myself and my own knowledge to find 
a clear sense of how to write affirmations correctly. 
 
So, I had searched for what other people were writing 
about controlling the human mind. I spent more than a 
few bucks on self-help emotional and psychological 
guidance presented by authors in paperback books. 
Why? I wanted and needed to have the wisdom of 
other people and their suggested words that I should 
use in my own customized affirmations right there in 
front of me on the pages I was looking at. 

Because you purchased this cannabis sales and 
customer service skills coaching eBook, I am going to 
give you a shortcut. I am going to provide you with my 
suggestions for the wording you can adapt and 
personalized for your own affirmations. This will save 
you a whole lot of time and effort!  

To get started, I ask you to email me today at 
vegasdrwoody@gmail.com. 
  
 

What not to do 
 
I would urge you never to share your personal mind 
voice recording with any other person. Not even a 
loved one that you trust completely. The recording is 
yours and should be kept private by you for you. 
 
The possibility exists that if you allow anyone else to 
listen to your personalized mind voice recording, that 

mailto:vegasdrwoody@gmail.com


other person might encourage you to stop using it 
because of their disagreement with the process or 
their lack of understanding of how mind voice works. 
You don't want that to happen to you, so keep your 
personalized mind voice recording private and never 
share it with anyone or talk about the wording you 
used in your personalized affirmations. 

There is also a  possibility you may have 
strong limiting beliefs that persistently get in the way 
of outcomes you desire to set in motion for yourself. 
I'm referring to beliefs that you've now got (picked up 
from someone else at some point in the past in your 
life) that serve to hold you back from accomplishing a 
desired outcome such as becoming an effective 
cannabis sales professional. Getting rid of such 
limiting beliefs may not be the easiest thing you have 
done in your life, but first you must be brutally honesty 
about yourself so you start by pinpointing any such 
beliefs you have that serve to hold you back from 
getting what you want out of life.  
 
 
What to do 
 
You should listen once a day, every day (excluding 
any days off from work.) You should consciously and 
deliberately tell yourself to open up and be receptive 
to your own words. That's the purpose of the 
introduction and closing of your personalized mind 
voice recording. You should take it all in and accept it 
into your mind. Let it stay there in your mind working 
for you. 

When you go to work, your mental reprogramming 
from listening to your personalized mind voice 



recording should begin to "take over" like autopilot. 
Your goal is to become "naturally fluent" in talking 
with your cannabis dispensary customers stemming 
from your daily listening to your personalized mind 
voice recording.  

You should not expect any quick or "overnight" 
change. You can expect changes after about a couple 
of weeks of every-day listening to your personalized 
mind voice recording, and, ever-day interaction with 
your cannabis dispensary customers. You will notice it 
gets more comfortable for you engaging in cannabis 
product sales. You will perceive that you've become 
"naturally fluent" in the best possible interpersonal 
communication to reach success in cannabis product 
sales. 

 
How you can sell cannabis products and provide 
the best customer service to cannabis consumers 
 
Step-by-step instructions: 

(1) Listen to your mind voice recording each day, 
every day (except on your days off) 

(2) Nourish your affirmations. How? Keep your mind 
receptive to the power of your affirmations to bring 
about positive outcomes for you. The goal should be 
to keep your affirmations "in fertile ground" in your 
mind so that they develop "deep roots" in your mind. 

(3) Whenever you are engaged in sales encounters or 
in providing customer service, reflect upon what 



you've learned in this coaching and training especially 
pertaining to: 

• knowing and understanding your target cannabis 
consumers (Boomers and Gen X) especially by 
gaining an awareness and appreciation for the 
cultures from which they emerged 
 

• questions you can ask these target cannabis 
consumers to guide them towards cannabis 
purchases that are best for them 
 

• showing these target cannabis consumers genuine 
respect, caring, empathy, patience, and good will.  

  



CHAPTER 6: GENERATIONS 
 

An awareness of American generations is important 
for you to be the absolute best and most successful at 
cannabis product sales and customer service: 

• Baby Boomers:   Born 1946 through 1964 
• Generation X:   Born 1965 through 1980 
• Millennials:  Born 1981 through 1996 

 

The year 2021 is 
significant for the 

cannabis industry with 
regard to consumers. 
Why? 2021 is the year 
when all three of these 

generations include 
cannabis consumers who 
have reached at least the 

age of 40. 
 

. . . . . . . . . 

Learn more about the study of generations at 
the Center for Generational Kinetics. 
 

. . . . . . . . . . 

https://genhq.com/faq-info-about-generations/


Most people tend to focus on the present day and do 
not spend any time at all thinking about 
generations. If you choose to go to college and you 
take courses in sociology, that’s usually when you 
begin to focus on generations.  
 
As a former full-time university professor, I do not 
believe you need a college degree to be 
successful in the sales of cannabis products to 
customers in dispensaries.  

Sales and customer service skills guidance that I offer 
here in this eBook and online differs from many other 
sales and customer service skills coaching. For one 
thing, what I offer takes far less time and money than 
attending a college or university. What I offer also is 
different because it focuses on your adapting to your 
customers based on where they are in the context of 
American generations. 
 
My sales and customer service skills coaching and 
training focuses upon generation-specific 
interpersonal communication and emotional quotient 
(EQ) strategies and tactics. This fresh approach is 
designed to make all the difference in whether a 
dispensary employee stands out from others when 
selling cannabis products or providing quality 
customer service. 
 
To repeat: You do not need to invest in a college or 
university degree program for this line of work.  
 
However, my experience has taught me what I’m 
passing along to you now. Focus upon generations-
based communication skills and EQ skills if you intend 
to be as successful as you can be in cannabis 



industry sales. This focus upon generations and EQ 
skills should be at the core of your performance in 
that professional role you play while you are at work. 

It’s natural and easy for young people to come to 
believe that people who are older than they are do not 
have any particular relevance in their lives. Also true 
is the fact that older people easily can be perceived 
by young people as being outmoded, old fashioned, 
and out of touch with contemporary life, society, and 
technology.  

I recommend a Clint Eastwood movie to watch if 
you consider older people to be not as relevant to 
today compared to you and to other young people. 
The film is Space Cowboys (information link) and you 
really should take the time to watch it. This movie is 
fun and entertaining like a comedy can be, but it also 
packs a powerful meaning within an exciting 
adventure story about the value of a person’s 
generation to our entire society. It is a fictional story 
about people who are of a certain age to be the 
parents of today’s Baby Boom generation. 

The relevance or value of a generation often is 
evaluated by its relative power to generate revenue 
for businesses. The cannabis industry has learned 
that customers age 50 plus tend to spend a greater 
amount of money per visit to a marijuana dispensary 
compared to what the typical younger customers 
spend. It is true that cannabis consumers age 50 plus 
shop in dispensaries less frequently compared to 
younger people.  
 
But this demographic reality provides a business 
opportunity to dispensaries and other retail settings if 

https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0186566/


they only would choose to focus upon bringing back 
customers age 50 plus. Special incentives can be 
offered by marijuana dispensaries to appeal to 
customers age 50 plus (such as a discount offered to 
them based on their age.)  
 
It all starts by giving the age 50 plus cannabis 
consumer a positive and enjoyable experience 
whenever they shop at a marijuana dispensary. It 
would be very smart for marijuana dispensaries and 
consumption venues to support coaching and training 
of customer-contact employees so that such 
employees consistently provide excellent service in 
particular to customers age 50 plus. 

 
Coming of age 
 
People who are within any particular generation tend 
to have similar responses to life.  One of the most 
commonly accepted perceptions about generations is 
this: The deepest and most lasting impact upon 
you was from events and culture when you were 
making the transition from teenager to young 
adult.  What influenced people back when they came 
of age can have a profound impact upon how they 
respond to life in the present day. 
 
Consider what an unprecedented cultural experience 
it was for a teenager to experience Sgt. Pepper's 
Lonely Hearts Club Bank by the Beatles as new 
music in 1967. The same or similar also is true for the 
experience surrounding the release of the 
original Star Wars film in 1977 .   
 
Millions of Baby Boomers were making the crucial 



transition from teenager to young adult precisely at 
the time in history when cannabis was having a 
profound cultural impact upon the United 
States. PBS reports during the 1960s and 1970s deep 
and sweeping political and cultural changes in the 
United States produced an increasing acceptance 
and use of cannabis. 
 
Boomers with direct, personal experience with the 
1960s and 1970s and who lived to tell should be 
expected to visit cannabis dispensaries today. This 
huge group of millions of people may want to check 
out for themselves and to see with their own eyes 
how cannabis in American culture in 2019 greatly 
differs from the way Boomers remember things from 
the days of their youth.  
 
 
Today 
 
Cannabis salespeople in dispensaries of the present 
day are typically in their 20s to 30s and may find it 
odd even to consider a time when cannabis products 
were illegal from coast to coast. The age difference 
between today's dispensary customers who are 
Boomers compared to typical sales employees should 
not be ignored or glossed over.  
 
Sales employees who work in cannabis 
dispensaries today certainly can gain a 
competitive edge over their co-workers by 
preparing themselves specifically to succeed 
when interacting in sales opportunities with 
Boomers and Gen Xers. 
 
It's absolutely true that a cannabis industry employee 

https://www.pbs.org/wgbh/pages/frontline/shows/dope/etc/cron.html


must WANT TO be able to sell to customers who are 
older than them. Success in sales to older customers 
will not come magically or automatically. The same is 
true for providing top-notch customer service to 
cannabis consumers. 
 
There are particular ways in which cannabis 
dispensary sales and customer service employees 
can be consistently successful in sales interactions 
with customers who are Boomers or Gen Xers. 
 

Building rapport 
 
The first most important (and probably least obvious) 
way is how a cannabis dispensary sales or customer 
service employee and a Boomer or Gen Xer start their 
interaction at the venue. If the employee will make 
genuine and not-forced eye contact immediately when 
greeting the Boomer or Gen Xer customer, doing so 
will get things started on the right path. 
 
An age gap measured in decades between individuals 
in American society today can easily motivate the 
younger person to avoid eye contact with the older 
person. This is perfectly natural. However, avoidance 
of eye contact with an older person by a younger 
person readily conveys detachment. 
 
The younger person quickly can be evaluated 
inaccurately by the older person as being a rude or 
disinterested youngster who is not worth dealing 
with at all.  
 
This likely will lead directly to a loss of any sales 
because the older person will walk away without 



making a purchase. 
 
When you share eye contact for the first time with 
another person you signify the start of a possible 
emotional connection with them. Successful sales and 
customer service interactions demand that there be at 
least a brief positive emotional connection between 
the seller and the buyer. It's really that simple. 
 
Make direct eye contact with each Boomer of Gen X 
customer and you will get off to a great start in your 
sales or customer service interaction. Doing so is a 
nonverbal way of proving that you are a self-confident 
sales or customer service professional. Aligning your 
shoulders with the shoulders of your customer may 
also be a plus for you in successful sales 
conversations. 

Another rapport-building strategy is to focus your 
interaction upon the needs and wants of the older 
customer instead of upon their age compared to you. 
Find out by asking them why they came to visit the 
cannabis business today. You may get an answer that 
contains words such as "...just curious..." or "...only 
looking around..."  
 
Those kinds of answers set you up for follow-up 
questions that you can ask (revising as you wish in 
your own words): 

"I wonder if you've heard about [cannabis 
product name goes here] getting attention 
these days because it helps people control 
physical and emotional pain?" 
 
 



"Everybody has different needs when it 
comes to cannabis products, but I find for me, 
the best thing is [describe your own positive 
experience with a particular cannabis 
product.] Would you like me to tell you more 
about that?" 
 
Chapter 10 contains a collection of questions you can 
use at work for sales and customer service. When 
you enter into the one year of one-to-one email 
coaching and mentoring with me, you can expect to 
receive fresh questions that you can then add to your 
collection. 
 
 
Age and pleasure 
 
The human body and mind experience pleasure 
regardless of how many birthdays the person has 
celebrated. In your sales or customer service 
conversations with older cannabis consumers, you 
can steer them to talking about the need we all have 
to experience pleasure. While the cultural context will 
be vastly different—Boomers easily remember the 
time when cannabis was illegal everywhere—the 
human experience of pleasure is universal and 
unifying. 

You can ask questions (in your own words) about the 
kinds of pleasure your customer might be interested 
in learning more about. There's a huge range of 
pleasure-producing cannabis products from which you 
can choose to talk about with older customers. 

 
 



Age and pain 
 
Older people have often had more time in life to learn 
that pain is to be expected as a natural aspect of daily 
living.  As a younger person you may not have an 
equivalent amount of years of experience with pain, 
yet you can show empathy to any customer of any 
age regarding how they manage their pain. 
 
You have as a resource a long list of cannabis 
products that you know can work well with pain 
management that you can talk with older customers 
about. First, ask them questions about their kind and 
level of pain to adapt what you say in response.  A 
person with emotional pain (such as depression and 
grief) will always be  a very different kind of customer 
for you as compared to a person with physical pain 
(such as arthritis or muscle spasms.) 

Age and fun 

To quote a Beatles song, “…fun is the one thing 
that money can’t buy…” 

Here’s the meaning of this: Having fun is a mind thing. 
The human mind needs to allow and encourage the 
experiences of having fun.  

The use of specific cannabis products that promote 
anyone’s mental acceptance of fun is something 
any qualified employee in the cannabis business can 
explain to customers age 50 plus.  



Increasing pleasure, decreasing pain, and, enabling 
fun are the three cornerstones of the cannabis 
industry in the 21st century.   

Ageism 
 
In American culture it's extremely easy to find ageism. 
This is common and widespread prejudice, 
discrimination, and stereotyping of people based 
solely on their age. 
 
If you know that you "don't like" being in the presence 
of older people, you certainly are going to have a very 
difficult time succeeding in cannabis product sales 
and customer service. This is a reality you should 
accept.  
 
Your preferences for people to hang out with is 
something you've developed over time so you should 
not expect such preferences to "go away" while you 
are at work no matter how hard you try to mask how 
you genuinely feel. You should try to understand that 
what you do at work may not necessarily bring you 
the kind of satisfaction or pleasure that you know you 
can experience when you're away from work. 
 
Young people who have no problems being in the 
presence of older people will be the ones most likely 
to succeed in closing sales with Boomers and Gen X 
cannabis consumers. You should be brutally honest 
with yourself when trying to determine if you have any 
problems at all being in the presence of older people 
who are your customers. Your long-term success in 
sales to older cannabis consumers will be in jeopardy 
if ageism is allowed by you to affect your professional 
life.  



Looking for common ground 
 
Singer/songwriter Paul Simon wrote lyrics expressing 
a basic cultural reality in the United States: 

"...EVERY GENERATION THROWS A 

HERO UP THE POP CHARTS..." 

 
If you're a young person and you look at who's on the 
list of heroes on the Boomer of the Gen X pop charts, 
it would be natural for you to feel as if you're looking 
at "ancient history."  

When it comes to American culture, first the 
awareness and then the appreciation must be 
learned. Such things as cultural awareness and 
cultural appreciation are just not things that any of us 
are born with. 

If you are deficient in your cultural awareness or 
cultural appreciation of Boomers and Gen Xers, you 
need to accept that this means you will start off 
behind others of your own age whose awareness and 
appreciation of culture are greater than your own.  

To learn cultural awareness and cultural appreciation, 
you must start with an open mind. If you are stuck in 
ageism, you do not have an open mind. With your 
mind wide open, you can learn just about anything.  
 
You certainly do not to invest your time and money in 
a college or university program so you can learn 
about the important factors of multiple target 



generations. You can learn from coaching and 
training like the one you're looking at right now. 

However, in today's cannabis industry, the importance 
of target generations is a starting point that cannot be 
ignored by anyone who wants to succeed working in 
this industry. But the best path you can take is to 
explore learning opportunities to boost your cultural 
awareness and promote your cultural appreciation 
pertaining to Boomers and Gen Xers because they 
are going to be your customer sooner or later. 
 

Expand your generational cultural awareness and 
appreciation 
 
Spend just 10 minutes watching a webinar, you will 
learn how to understand the generations  
 
BBC produced an excellent overview of Generation 
X that's worth looking at.  Vanity Fair has added 
their perspectives on Generation X that you should 
explore. 
 
Another way to learn cultural awareness and cultural 
appreciate is to watch documentary films. There are 
many available choices out there for you, but one 
worth viewing comes from PBS and is named The 
Boomer List. 
  
 
Curiosity 
 
People who developed their sense of curiosity at a 
young age should be carried through their 
entire  lifetime by the excitement of new discoveries. If 

https://www.thegenxfiles.com/2009/02/24/generations-explained-understand-generational-cycles-in-just-10-minutes/
http://www.bbc.com/culture/story/20170316-whatever-happened-to-generation-x
http://www.bbc.com/culture/story/20170316-whatever-happened-to-generation-x
https://www.vanityfair.com/style/2017/08/why-generation-x-might-be-our-last-best-hope
http://www.pbs.org/wnet/americanmasters/the-boomer-list-preview-the-film/3123/
http://www.pbs.org/wnet/americanmasters/the-boomer-list-preview-the-film/3123/


you are by nature a curious person, you should have 
fewer barriers than others when it comes to 
developing communications tactics to use when you 
are in sales situations in the cannabis industry.  
 
That sense of wonder you bring with you will guide 
you to zeroing in on the right follow-up questions to 
ask cannabis industry customers as compared to 
another sales person who would not choose to stop 
and think about how the customer feels and what the 
customer's needs and wants might be. 
 
You can frame questions like these (using your own 
words) to elicit the older customer's sense of curiosity 
stemming from their recent awareness about new 
cannabis products: 

"What one cannabis product that you recently 
learned about motivated you to take a close 
look here today?" 
 
"You've probably heard people talking, or, 
you saw online posts about a person's first 
experience with cannabis products. How did 
that get your curiosity going?" 
 

Being savvy for all generations 
 
As a person who works in retail face-to-face sales of 
cannabis products, there are core tactics from the 
realm of emotional quotient (EQ) from which you can 
readily draw to boost your success with older 
customers: 
 
 



• Show authenticity 
• Demonstrate awareness/understanding of someone else's 

feelings 
• Help others 

 
This means that whenever you ask your customer any 
question to guide them towards a purchase, showing 
authenticity should come first. You want to be 
perceived as genuine. You must never convey to your 
customer in your questions that you have memorized 
a script or a list that you merely recite. 
 
Second is your ability (with high EQ) to be able to see 
yourself as your customer. You should see yourself 
as their age. See yourself as walking in today and 
being a bit uncomfortable due to not being 100% 
confident about cannabis. See yourself as they may 
see themselves--clinging to old-fashioned and 
outdated fears that using marijuana will make them 
“feel weird” and “lose control” of their mind and their 
life.  
 
With one sales conversation you could make a major 
difference in an older customer's attitudes towards 
trying cannabis products they never even considered. 
They key here is your empathy and your following 
through with caring questions to guide your customer 
towards a cannabis product purchase. 

Third is your genuine interest in helping others. Many 
older customers may come into a cannabis business 
out of their sense of seeing "something new" that they 
never saw before. You should aim to convey in 
genuine words of your own that you genuinely want to 
help your older customer make the decision about the 



best cannabis purchase possible given their needs 
and wants.  

Chapter 10 provides a valuable start to your building a 
collection of sales-oriented questions you can use at 
work. When you enter into the one year of one-to-one 
email coaching and mentoring with me, you can 
expect to receive fresh questions that you can then 
add to your collection. 
  



CHAPTER 7: CANNABIS BUSINESS 

 
Let's take a look at how the cannabis business is 
evolving and expanding. Cannabis exists as a 
naturally occurring plant-based life form (as compared 
to something created by human beings.) 
 
We know from direct experience on this planet that all 
things in nature keep changing. So, it is with cannabis 
and the industries created by human beings to make 
money from the sale of cannabis. Humans have 
discovered ways to tinker with nature and developed 
new capabilities brought on by cannabis that were 
unknown even a few years ago. 

Both the science and the business behind cannabis 
constantly evolve to align with the social, cultural, and 
legal elements that shape our civilization. The past 
certainly does not predict the present nor will it allow 
us to anticipate what the future may bring.  

It's absolutely true that cannabis was first used for 
pleasure and for relieving pain thousands of years 
ago in what are now long-dead kingdoms on the other 
side of the world from us. But their civilizations did not 
have law enforcement or federal prisons or drug 
addiction rehab. 
 

What you need to know versus what you do not 
need to know 
 
Think about the example of selling cars:  It turns out 
you can make a decent living selling cars without 



knowing a whole lot about aerodynamic design of 
cars, or computerized on-board internet-based control 
systems in cars, or which type of tires enable the 
fastest speeds and yet wear out the slowest. 

WHEN IT COMES TO 

CANNABIS SALES AND 

CUSTOMER SERVICE 

EFFORTS, YOUR ABILITY TO 

DEAL FACE-TO-FACE WITH 

CANNABIS CONSUMERS 

DOES NOT DEMAND THAT 

YOU MUST FIRST KNOW 

EVERYTHING ABOUT ALL THE 

PLANT SCIENCE OR ALL THE 

PRODUCT DEVELOPMENT 

AND MANUFACTURING 

METHODS.   



 
Some additional learning is necessary, however. You 
will not quickly become someone who knows what’s 
what in the cannabis industry.  
 
The terminology in the cannabis industry can be 
overwhelming at first. For example, successful 
cannabis sales and customer service professionals 
will need to learn words such as terpene and  
tetrahydrocannabinol (THC) that may not now be 
familiar to them or in their everyday conversation. 
 
Browse the Marijuana Dictionary as a good starting 
point. 
 
Attaining an appropriate level of cannabis product 
knowledge nowadays requires time and study. Sales 
professionals in the cannabis industry should visit 
websites such as Leafly.com on a regular basis. You 
definitely will want to study 24 ways to consume 
marijuana and methods of cannabis consumption for 
solid perspectives on the numerous options for 
consuming cannabis products.  
 
When it comes to cannabis products, so much is new 
to the market that it can become challenging for sales 
and customer service professionals to stay current. 
Your employer in the cannabis industry should accept 
their responsibility to ensure that all sales and 
customer service employees maintain what is an 
appropriate level of cannabis product knowledge.  
 
You do not need to know everything there is to know, 
however. You made the right decision to supplement 
your on-the-job training with this book of guidance. 
Cannabis sales and customer service skills coaching 

http://www.marijuanadictionary.com/
https://www.leafly.com/news/cannabis-101
https://ardentcannabis.com/ways-to-consume-marijuana/
https://ardentcannabis.com/ways-to-consume-marijuana/
https://www.safecannabisuse.com/dosing


like I offer also can boost a person’s career 
advancement.    
 

Underachievers and underperformers beware 
 

In the cannabis business the level of any employee’s 

achievement drive along with their on-the-job 

performance will make or break them. Cannabis 

products are highly likely to become more readily 

available in the United States if we assume there will 

continue to be growth in the number of states willing 

to change laws decriminalizing and taxing this 

important plant life. A higher level of competitiveness 

will eventually lead to more scrutiny than today placed 

upon the selling of cannabis products to customers.  

 

We live in a competitive culture that rewards 

businesses for cutting costs and increasing profits. 

The use of non-human resources for customer-

contact work should be expected to increase in the 

years to come based upon trends thus far in the 21st 

century.  

 

Cannabis businesses that sell to retail customers may 

sooner than later automate the initial customer-

contact experience if only to cut down on the need for 

hiring humans to sell cannabis products in 

dispensaries in person. Yes, the work you do as a 

cannabis salesperson in dispensaries can be taken 

over by a non-human artificial intelligence. If you are 



an underachiever and/or an underperformer, you can 

become especially vulnerable. 

Existing technology already enables businesses of 

the present day to choose to switch from humans who 

answer inbound phone calls and online chat sessions 

instead to using very realistic, human-sounding voices 

generated by artificial intelligence and/or apps. This 

once was science fiction. Now it is a business reality. 

It is easy to imagine laws may change to enable a 

near-future dispensary visit experience in which a 

human customer interacts verbally (no keyboard) with 

a non-human presence such as Amazon Alexa. The 

human customer interacts with the Alexa-type 

simulated voice, asking questions, making comments, 

and so forth. This kind of programming of such 

automated customer service response is already 

within reach of today’s business technology thanks to 

what Amazon has proven with Alexa.  

Specifically, the in-dispensary Alexa-type voice in the 

near future very easily could be programmed to ask 

the right questions to determine the customer’s 

generation and expressed needs for cannabis 

products, then filter all questions and responses the 

Alexa-type voice gives to respond to that specific 

customer’s input.  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Amazon_Alexa


 
This kind of discovery of data 
points each customer has, and 
then responding to those data 
points with customer-specific 
adapted language and 
persuasive verbal and 
interpersonal communication 
is the whole point of my sales 
skills and customer service 
coaching and training. You as 
a human being can do this 
once you have learned the 
various sales communication 
skills for dispensary 
employment that I have 
presented here in this eBook.  
 

 

Will you allow yourself to be replaced in the near 

future in a dispensary job by an Alexa-type voice 

device that can be programmed to sell cannabis 

products to human customers better than you can?  

 

It’s easy to see how a basic four-step scenario will 

look:   

 

• The interaction between a human customer 

and the Alexa-type voice takes place inside a 

dispensary.  

 

• Software produces a summary and order detail 

list in text format that gets electronically 



delivered to a human being who works in the 

dispensary to process and fulfill customer 

orders.  

 

• A required follow-up one-to-one conversation 

takes place between the customer and the 

dispensary agent to complete the sale and 

accept the customer’s payment. 

 

• Delivery of the paid order directly and 

personally to the customer is made by the 

human who works in order processing and 

fulfillment. 

 

Alexa doesn’t “want” to take your job. She is not a 

human being and has no desires. Why do we refer to 

her with personal pronouns if she does not exist as 

we do? She is merely the inner electronic workings of 

machinery made by humans.  

 

But Alexa is a potential threat to you. I urge you to 

become committed to learning the correct skills to 

safeguard your gainful employment in dispensary 

sales of cannabis products to customers so you do 

not get replaced by business automation.  

  



CHAPTER 8. DR. WOODY GOULART 
 
Certified professional coach and trainer, Woody 
Goulart in Las Vegas, Nevada, earned his doctoral 
degree in communications so that's why he is called 
Dr. Woody.  
 

 He also earned his master's 
degree in communications and Bachelor of Science 
degree in journalism.  
 
For many years he successfully taught and trained 
adults at the university level online and in classrooms.  
 
But don't mistake Woody as someone who favors 
book learning or old-fashioned methods like spending 
time in classrooms. No way!  
 
Woody approaches the subject of coaching and 
training people for cannabis product sales and 
customer service based on solid real-life experience 
together with his professional background in adapting 
communications and sales efforts to generations.  
 
He is of the Baby Boom generation—born in the 
middle of the 20th century—and he uses marijuana 



products today that are legal in the state of Nevada. 
He's experienced with using CBD under the tongue, in 
pill and capsule form, in vaping, and also in cream 
and lotion form rubbed into skin for relieving pain.  
 
 
As a young adult during the 1970s, Woody first 
experienced cannabis in classic methods--smoking 
joints, using bongs, and in edible form in cookies and 
brownies. He also has current experience with today's 
contemporary mixtures of CBD + THC (such as 
vaping) in emerging products intended for relieving 
chronic pain and smoothing out other natural physical 
and mental outcomes that happen to all of us as we 
grow older.   
 
He holds a current Nevada identification card as a 
state resident who is a medical marijuana patient.  
 
He's completed a variety of essential educational and 
skill-building training: Dispensary Staff & Patient 
Consulting training in Las Vegas and the Nevada 
Dispensary Association's Dispensary Agent Training 
to comply with Nevada NRS 453 cannabis training 
and employment requirements. He's also been 
certified within Budtender Fight Club Las Vegas 
Cannabis Education Training.  
 
Woody's professional background in the practices of 
professional sales in the United States helps him 
to stand out from others who do sales coaching and 
training. He mastered consultative sales strategies 
and tactics while employed by the prestigious 
Washington, DC consulting firm Booz Allen Hamilton 
and he provided professional services using 
consultative sales approaches to cabinet-level 



agencies such as the Defense Department and the 
Justice Department. He also has cold-calling direct 
sales experience from his career in the radio 
broadcasting industry.  
 

Woody also worked for a decade in Washington, DC 

at the national headquarters of the American 

Association of Retired Persons (AARP) where he 

sharpened his wide-ranging professional skills in 

adapting communications to be persuasive across the 

generations.  

 

He created and managed the nonprofit advocacy 

organization's first public blog and served as a ghost 

blogger for executives. His strategic communications 

leadership function at AARP included online 

reputation management responsibilities using social 

media.  

 

From that particular employment experience, Woody 

learned what's what when it comes to adapting 

communications and sales successfully to work with 

any generation in our culture today. 

  



CHAPTER 9: AFFIRMATIONS 
 

You want to create a total of 24 personalized 

affirmations that you use each day, once a day.  

 

You will get direct, one-to-one help creating these 

affirmations once you are connected by email with 

me. 

To get an early start on this, you can look online to 

learn what others are doing with affirmations, but you 

should never merely copy the affirmations that others 

created for themselves. The particular affirmations 

that others created for themselves MAY NOT work for 

you. 

Begin your work on creating your affirmations ONLY 
AFTER YOU HAVE SENT AN EMAIL TO ME: 
 

vegasdrwoody@gmail.com 
  
 

This cannabis sales and customer service skills 

guidance in this eBook can be bolstered by your 

booking me as your coach—which especially includes 

my help to you for working on your affirmations.  

 

 

 

 

mailto:vegasdrwoody@gmail.com


CHAPTER 10: QUESTIONS 
 

Instructions: You should revise the wording so that your own 
individual speaking style comes across genuinely. You never 

want to sound like you’re reciting from a memorized script. 
   
 
You will get one-to-one mentoring from me to help 
you to create your inventory of questions. But here is 
a good start with some specific questions you can 
revise or reword to direct customers to give you 
certain responses about cannabis: 
 

“What did you think when you first found out 
the laws were changing here in [name of the 
state goes here] to allow the cannabis industry 
to operate here?” 
 
 

“When you walked in here today, what was 
the one thing you had previously read or 
heard about cannabis that you wanted to find 
out more about?”  
 
 
“I want to help clear up any notions about 
cannabis that are untrue, so tell me—did you 
come in today having heard things about 
cannabis that didn’t ring true to you?” 
 
 



“What would you say is the ‘biggest 
misconception’ you’re aware of regarding 
cannabis today?” 
 
 
“What’s your main impression about this place 
now that you’ve been inside and looked 
around?” 
 
 
“What’s a ’favorite memory’ you can share 
with me about using cannabis?” 
 
 
“What memories do you have about you and 
your friends using cannabis?” 
 
 
To urge the customer to give you more details 
(regardless of what you are talking about at the 
moment), ask them this as a follow-up to any answers 

they give you: “Can you tell me more about 
that?”  
 
Or ask this version of the same question you can ask 
to elicit a more detailed response from the customer: 

“Can you be a little more specific about that?” 
 
You should not ask these “…tell me more…”  type of 
follow-up questions more than twice during any 
interaction you have with a particular customer or 
your customer may end up feeling like you are 
interrogating them or pressuring them. 



More questions… 
 
 

“If other people influenced you to try cannabis, 
can you share how that went?” 
 
 
“Let’s say you’ve used cannabis and had a 
positive outcome from it. Tell me what that 
was like.” 
 
 
If a customer talks about experiencing something 
negative or painful, you should respond with empathy 
using replies like this: 
 

“That must be hard.” Or: “That sounds really 
challenging.” Or: “No wonder you feel the way 
you do about that.” 
 
But you should not then jump directly from that kind of 
empathy response to immediately talking about 
cannabis as your recommendation to alleviate pain. 
 
These two questions show you have empathy as a 
person and indicate that you care about the customer: 
 

“How do you stay grounded when things in life 
get to be so overwhelming?” 
 
“When negative emotions arise, how do you 
deal with them?” 
 



 
It can work well for you if you echo back in your 
follow-up question something you heard the customer 
tell you. This is not a ploy to redirect the customer to 
the subject of cannabis.  
 
Let’s say the customer mentions the phrase “…my 
daughter’s wedding…” as a future event coming up in 
their life. This may indicate a parent’s pride and joy 
about their daughter getting married. Your echo-back 

follow-up could use the phrase “…your daughter’s 
wedding…” and “…yes, you deserve to feel 
very proud...”  
 
The idea behind this example is not to change the 
subject to cannabis. But when you repeat a phrase a 
customer said to you, doing so shows the customer 
you are actually listening and shows that you care 
about what they are telling you. Echoing back makes 
the customer feel good about you and it can directly 
build rapport between you and the customer which 
can lead to a sale. 
 

  



FROM THE AUTHOR 
 

Thank you so much for your interest in my sales and 

customer service skills coaching and training for the 

cannabis industry. 

This cannabis sales and customer service skills 
guidance in this book comes with one-to-one email 
mentoring between me, your professional coach, and 
you.  
 
This personalized and customized text-based 
interaction is especially important because it will help 
keep you up to date on best practices in cannabis 
product sales so you can remain successful.  
 
This one-to-one email is available to you for ONE 
YEAR from the date that you purchased this eBook.  
 
This is augmented by a private, members-only online 
community exclusively for those who enrolled in my 
sales and customer service skills coaching and 
training to enable you to connect with others who 
work in the cannabis industry and share experiences. 
 

Send me email to get started with one-to-one 

coaching/training right away: 

vegasdrwoody@gmail.com 

 

mailto:vegasdrwoody@gmail.com

